
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES (ZOOM) 

JULY 16, 2020 

 

The meeting was opened by President Ed Taylor with prayer and The Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Taylor suggested that we make a speaker pool.  He requested that if anyone had a 

anyone in mind to submit their name and contact information. 

Natasha Domalgaski informed membership that she contacted Paige Dupont with the Interact 

Club of Rayne High School about connecting Interact with an Australian Interact Club. 

Natasha also spoke to DG Yvonne Harmond who spoke of another district in New Orleans that 

has organized a similar interaction between Interact Clubs. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that he spoke with his contact in Australia and she will contact a few 

Interact Clubs with this idea. 

President Ed Taylor reported on correspondence he received from DG Yvonne Normand 

requesting a speaker’s name with subject and contact to add to a list that can be shared with all 

clubs in the district. 

Cynthia Oliver reported on the Zone 30-31 Virtual Summer Leadership Seminar she attended on 

Saturday, July 11, 2020.  The subject was Bridges to Understanding with the focus on Rotary 

Clubs supporting #Mask-Up theme.  She also shared that the speakers highlighted in this 

meeting are also available to speak to our club through zoom. 

Kyle Broussard reported that there were no updates on grants. 

Michelle Veillon reported that decision is pending on decontaminating machine with nursing 

home. 

Jimmy Fontenot reported that he was told that the plexiglass material seems to be in short 

supply so he was not able to get a quote for our project at the Acadia Parish Library in Rayne. 

Abby Simoneaux informed membership that she is checking on price for sanitization stations for 

library. 

Jimmy Fontenot that the price for the four covers at the basketball courts was about $1,500.00 

per cover.   

Fran Bihm made a suggestion that we maybe solicit some businesses or individuals to sponsor 

part of this project. 



Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes after a correction.  Minutes stated that 

the covers were for the baseball field but it should be basketball courts that are located to the 

north of Armstrong Middle School.  Cynthia Oliver seconded the motion and the motion 

carried. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn.  Bob Landry seconded the motion and the motion 

carried. 


